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Please note: 

This correspondence must be delivered at EVERY COUNCIL MEETING. 
 

This correspondence can be divided and given to relevant Officers in the Council. 
If the Officer role is vacant then the Grand Knight will read out that part of this 

correspondence. 
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The Supreme Knight 
 
Brothers  
 
On behalf of Tricia and myself we would like to wish you and your families a happy and 
Holy Easter. I would like to commend everyone who has been attending our Lenten 
Stations for the Spiritual Bouquet. It is wonderful to see the Brothers joined by members 
of S.P.U.C. to pray together for the abolition of abortion. Please Brothers I can only plead 
with you to join us in this marvellous act of public worship. I would also like to thank all 
the people who have taken the time to lead us in our Prayers. 
 
Congratulations to all our new and re-elected PGK’s I hope you have a wonderful term 
of Office. On behalf of the Board, I would like to thank you once again for taking the 
changes on board. I look forward to working with you all. We have drawn a map of the 
rough boundaries of the new Provinces. If you think we are not quite correct, please let 
us know. 
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I plan to hold a Zoom Meeting with PGK’s after the Board Meeting in April. It will be an 
information sharing and discussion meeting with the Supreme Knight. 
 
Meet Our newest Member of Honour 

 
By the time you receive this Brother Danny and I will have had a meeting with the Papal 
Nuncio at his residence in Wimbledon. This was an invitation we received from his 
Eminence way back in November. It is a great Honour for myself and my Deputy to meet 
with his Eminence on your behalf and to be able to inform him of all the great works that 
the Order is carrying out around the country. 
 
May St Columba protect and keep you all safe. 
 
Fraternally 

 

Brother Henry Welsh 
Supreme Knight 
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Membership & Development 
Dear Brothers, 
  
I hope you and your families are well.  
 
Sarah, Joseph and I hope you and your families had a wonderful Easter. We can now be assured that He 
is indeed Risen. Alleluia.  
 
The Worthy Supreme Knight and I were delighted to visit the Apostolic Nuncio Archbishop Manuel 
Maury Buendía at his Palace on 20 March in Wimbledon. He was delighted to hear about our work 
across Great Britain and we were assured of a warm welcome. His Excellency will certainly spread his 
message about the Knights of St Columba as he visits every part of our land moving forward.  
 
This also leads into spreading our message. We are still selling our branded KSC shirts, polo's and 
jackets. Please do email me should you wish to buy one. 
 
My inbox has gone crazy with the amount of M1s received! Thank you all so much in your efforts to 
recruit and retain. A special mention to Province 10 (Brentwood). As the current Surrey Shield holders, 
they must be running out of paper and ink judging by the amount of M1s they are sending up! Well done 
Brothers! I'm really excited to see the figures, we could be in the black Brothers!!  
 
We will be by now, hopefully, settled into our new Provincial layout. Embrace it, encapsulate it, make 
new friends and hope it all goes well. Remember when we joined the Order, we promised to serve the 
Catholic Church and St Columba, not a specific area or Council. The last thing new Brothers want to 
hear is us grumbling in our Chambers about something which really isn't that important in the grand 
scheme of things. We have to evolve to meet the needs of the Catholic Church In 21st century Britain, 
this is only a small offering to do just that.. 
 
Its been a turbulent few months. I assure you the WSK and his Board of Directors are doing their very 
best to steady the ship and serve you as you in turn Serve God by Serving Others. As we are half way in 
between Supreme Councils, we have a great chance to take a breath and crack on with service to the 
Church and then the new men will follow on. 
 
Think about arranging a Corpus Christi Procession in your Parishes on 2 June. A premier chance to be 
noticed. I'd be very pleased to help you arrange this, just get in touch. A social event/fundraiser? It's all 
there for you Brothers! Let's get out of our Chambers and go for it!  
 
Please do contact me - membership@ksc.org.uk - with anything you may think would benefit the Order. 
I look forward to hearing from you!  
  
With my kindest fraternal wishes, 
  
Danny Ó hEarchaí 
Supreme Director for Membership & Development 
membership@ksc.org.uk 
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Action & Social 

 
Easter has now passed the Lord is risen 
 
What is the kingdom of God? St Peter says first of all what the kingdom of God is not, then what it is 
‘For the kingdom of God is not a matter of eating or drinking but of righteousness, peace and joy in the 
Holy Spirit’. So the kingdom of God isn’t about rules, regulations or a manifesto! There isn’t a manifesto 
or even a law, because the kingdom of God is about righteousness, peace and joy – in the Holy Spirit. 
 
Shake off all your sins and make yourselves a new heart and a new spirit. 
 
Only one who has heard Paul say, “Let not sin therefore reign in your mortal bodies,” and has purified 
himself in action, thought and word will say to God, “thy kingdom come!”. To pray. ’thy kingdom come’ 
is a remarkable grace of God. It is given in baptism. There we are drawn into the Kingdom, with the 
dignity of citizenship. ‘Acknowledge, O Christian your dignity.’ We may be overwhelmed by daily toil 
or become lethargic or indifferent to the grace and blessing we have received. 
 
Our Prayer; 
Father, when I am burdened by bitterness and resentment and held captive by hate, I ask for your 
forgiveness and strength to forgive those who have wronged me. My soul give thanks to the Lord and 
never forget all his blessings. (Psalm 102:2) 
 
Spiritual Bouquet -- The Knights of St Columba and the Society for the Protection of Unborn Children 
in a journey of prayer for the Sanctity of Life.  
 
Let life flourish from Conception to a natural death 
From the Feast of the Holy Innocents on 28th December 2023 to the Solemnity of Christ the King 2024, 
we will be praying to make abortion unthinkable and to uphold the dignity of all life from conception to 
a natural death. 
 
We are still looking for Councils and Parishes to contribute to the 40 Hour Adoration which will be at 
the end of June. This is the perfect chance to follow Pope Francis in this year of prayer. 
 
We have had a wonderful series of Lenten Stations by our Priests and Bishops in this Lenten period and 
we now continue with our weekly Rosaries, please make every effort to attend these as those who pray 
together stay together. It is usually held @7pm on a Monday, we are also looking at having just 1 code 
for all Rosaries throughout the rest of year. 
 
We are having a 40 hr Adoration along with The Miraculous Relic Image of Our Lady of Guadalupe 
from Poole on 28th to 30th June 2024. It will start at 5pm on the 28th until 9am on Sunday 30th June.We 
are opening the list for Councils and individuals to book their hour of prayer and Holy Hour. 
 
Don’t forget to send your intentions to the SPUC website for your Deceased Members of your family 
and prayer intentions, please also include that you are a Knight so we can track how many Knights are 
interacting with the website. Also please ask you Parishioners to do the same. 
 
 

Let Life Flourish 
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Grand National Draw – You should all have your stubs and unsold tickets back into Head office by 
now. I wish you all the best of luck in the draw. 
But please remember that this is the main fundraiser to raise funds for the central work of the Order – 
namely Action and Youth activities. Perhaps this year you can sell to your Parish and friends and family. 
This is namely a raffle in all it functions, so see if you can sell more to your Parish promote it just after 
Christmas and help us to help the Youth and Action projects going forward.  
We have changed the design of the ticket to include “raising fund for the youth of today” to further 
promote our aims for the tickets. I am asking each Council to send in their choice of what we do going 
forward. 

a) carry on as we are;  
b) rename the draw as a raffle and just draw tickets with the prizes being the same, or 
c) we make the draw a Christmas raffle and maybe change the size of the prizes to give more out 

to Brothers.  
If you can send your choice to your Province and if your Province can collate this after the 30th April 
and send to apsotolates@ksc.org.uk and if we go with option C, we can go with starting with this 
Christmas. 
Please all go through your Province as I have received a few just from Councils and makes it difficult to 
keep track of. 
 
National Catholic Lay Association—I attend this on behalf of the Knights at the beginning of February. 
 
ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY  
The members of the SVP pledge commitment to three things: 

• to work to the sanctification of all members,  
• to practice fellowship in groups and  
• to let the love practiced together pour out into the world through justice and charity.  

 
In this short report I will use these three lenses to update on growth for the SVP in 2024 onwards. 
 
Works in the world - in recent years the SVP has seen an increase in requests for assistance, the need for 
further funding into the hands of those in need, increased complexity of needs and emerging forms of 
poverty. The attached chart gives a flavour of the exponential growth on all these fronts. I am infinitely 
proud in the growth in membership numbers, increased devotion to spirituality, response to increasing 
need, training to meet complexity, accessing further funding and boldly visioning another 180 years. 
 
With this in mind if you find someone in need contact your local SVP rep as they have access to funds 
for hardship and cost of living problems. If you don’t have a rep in your area, please contact their head 
office and I am sure we can help them help the needy (Home | St Vincent de Paul Society (svp.org.uk) or 
phone 01446 736464). 
 
Catholic Church in England and Wales - Catholic Bishops' Conference (cbcew.org.uk) 
Discussion followed during which the following points/questions were raised: 
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Eucharistic Congress - 
As a smaller venue this year, less people will be able to attend.  Will there be ‘live streaming’ of the 
event - of keynote speakers / Mass? There won’t be live streaming of the Mass/Keynote speakers but we 
are looking at recording the input so they will be available afterwards. 
 
If there is to be ‘marketplace’ area (as at last Eucharistic Congress in Liverpool), could NCLA have a 
presence? This is still being worked out – there will be what are called “campus activities” but the nature 
of these has not been decided yet.  I will keep you informed. 
 
Synod – It was felt that the challenge was to keep up enthusiasm for the process. 
Some questioned if their responses had been heard. I would recommend all to read the Synthesis report 
from the October Plenary Assembly.  Comparing it with our own national synthesis, there are significant 
areas of commonality.  It would be very difficult to collate every voice specifically from this worldwide 
contribution, but listening for the echoes of the matters raised by the faithful in the process is very 
important.  Just because explicit mention isn’t made of an issue doesn’t mean that it isn’t being thought 
about. 
 
Have we been asked “the right questions”?  the main question for reflection at this point, which has been 
directed back to all Dioceses, is, ‘How can we be a synodal Church in mission?’  The Dioceses have 
been asked to reflect on this now so that a submission can be made back to the Synod Office by mid-
May for the ongoing deliberations. 
 
Have we been “steered” down a path of others making? I think it’s important to keep the mission question 
front and centre.  The universal nature of these discussions means that matters important to us here won’t 
be the same as those in other parts of the world.  However, we cannot wait for the universal to decide 
the local; local Churches should be continuing their own discernment of how to be more effective in 
mission in their own place, using the gifts and talents of all the baptised at this time.  Above all, we need 
to look at the structures we have now which are not being utilised effectively to drive the Church’s 
mission in our Dioceses, so that all can be engaged positively in the mission of the Church. 
 
Fr Christopher also attached the Synod Office worksheet which he suggested might help in the thinking 
on the Synod. I will be sending out the worksheet separately. 
 
The first casualty of any war, it is often said, is the truth. Yet the first casualty of every war are also the 
innocent civilians: children, women, the elderly, the disabled, the sick and dying. Homes are razed to 
the ground, innocent people slaughtered, people are buried deep underneath rubble, the wounded are 
rushed to hospital and even there may not be safe. 
We don’t simply pray for peace. We cry out ‘O God bring Peace, banish War’. 
Pray for all in Ukraine and Gaza 
 
 
Stephen McMillan 
Supreme Director for Action & Social 
apostolates@ksc.org.uk 
 Let Life Flourish 
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Media 
Columba Magazine 
 
You will soon receive the Spring 2024 Edition of Columba Magazine electronically.  If any Council or 
Province wish to have a PDF copy of the Magazine, for printing or reading then please email us after 
the publication of this edition. Please can you send any articles of interest for the Summer 2024 
Edition to columba.magazine@ksc.org.uk by the 3rd of May for a June Publication. 
 
KSC Email System 
 
We will keep this in our Bulletin for those GKs who need to log into the email system.  If you 
require any assistance, please feel free to email us (from any email account) and we will work with 
you to get you up and running. We expect this exercise to be completed by the end of April for ALL 
Councils. 
 
We have now concluded the email system exercise for the Order. This means that in the next three 
months every Council Grand Knight in the Order will receive an email address.  Provincial Grand 
Knights will receive an envelope for each Council in their Province to distribute to the Council Grand 
Knight. 
 
Once you receive your envelope you will find a piece of paper detailing your email address and 
temporary password.  The temporary password will require to be changed on the first time you 
log in. 
 
To log in just got to https://outlook.office.com (not www.outlook.office.com or any other address) 
and click on the log in button. 
It will ask for your email address – which is on the paper we sent you. Please type it in carefully! 
Then click on the blue “next” or “continue” button and it will ask for your password.  Type in the 
temporary password for the first time only and it will ask you to change the password once you 
click on the blue “next” or “continue” button. 
 
It will ask you for the “Current Password” which is the temporary password and then ask for a new 
password and a confirmation of the new password. 
New passwords must be a minimum of 8 characters long and must contain at least one capital 
letter and one number or special character (!”£$%^&*()) 
 
Once both have been entered correctly it will log you into your inbox and you can start sending and 
receiving emails. 
 
We realise that not all Council Grand Knights are technology wizards. If the Council Grand Knight 
does not have a computer, or feels unable to be able to log in, it is the responsibility of that Council 
Grand Knight to appoint someone in the Council to take on the Grand Knight’s official email 
address. 
 
 

Let Life Flourish 
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This will allow Head Office, The Board of Directors, Regional Directors, Provincial Grand Knights 
and Brothers to be able to communicate with your Council easily, irrespective of who is the Grand 
Knight. 
 
We also appreciate that some Grand Knights will demit Office this year, so we have asked for this to 
be passed on to the Grand Knight Elect instead to set up. 
 
We expect this to all be completed by 1st April 2024 so that we can start a new year in a better form 
of communication.  If you are still having trouble, please do not hesitate to contact me. We will be 
running a Zoom Training Session for all Grand Knights on Thursday 11th April 2024 at 7:30pm for 
any queries or questions. Head Office will send the Zoom codes to all Grand Knights on 
Monday 8nd April. Please look out for the email and join us. 
 
STOP HACKERS – To try and stop hackers (we cant stop them all) but to more show that emails are 
not from Members of the KSC, please ensure that all emails within the Order have the salutation 
“Dear Brother” and end with “Fraternally” or “In Fraternity”. Hackers don’t know this exists 
and is only within this Order. Also let Priests and Widows know that if they receive an email 
and it does not contain at least one of these then they should delete that email!! 
 
 
KSC Website 
 
We are currently reviewing the KSC Website on a quarterly basis to see where changes must or need 
to be made. We welcomed Brother John Kelly from Scotland to the Committee last month. If you 
would like to be part of this team and are in the North of England, or Wales, please email 
media@ksc.org.uk to express your interest. 
 
We have uploaded all the 2024 KSC Forms to the Members Only area of the Website so that they can 
be filled in online and sent automatically to the relevant Supreme Director and Head Office 
simultaneously.  Please remember that the Forms must be completed by certain dates that are on each 
Form.  You will also have received all Forms by now through your Regional Director. If you have 
not, please email media@ksc.org.uk and we will send you a copy of the Fillable 2024 Forms. 
 
Sincerely & Fraternally 
 
Sean Smith,  
Supreme Director for Media 
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DAILY MASS SCHEME 2024/25 

 

 

 

 

Day Date Council Name Co. 
No. 

Prov. 
No. 

Friday 1st April  Streatham 266 12 
Saturday 2nd April Southend 192 10 
Sunday 3rd April  Plymouth 94 14 
Monday 4th April Palmers Green 261 29 
Tuesday 5th April Basingstoke 169 14 
Wednesday 6th April Middlesbrough 29 4 
Thursday 7th April Glasgow 

Central 
22 1 

Friday 8th April Nottingham 67 9 
Saturday 9th April Dagenham 291 10 
Sunday 10th April Croydon 974 12 
Monday 11th April Brendesbury 240 11 
Tuesday 12th April Bedford 338 38 
Wednesday 13th April Sutton 

Coldfield 
293 18 

Thursday 14th April Carfin 246 16 
Friday 15th April No Mass   
Saturday 16th April Accrington 188 21 
Sunday 17th April Anfield 493 2 
Monday 18th April Hull 45 5 
Tuesday 19th April Manchester 104 8 
Wednesday 20th April Worcester Park 328 12 
Thursday 21st April Hanwell 163 30 
Friday 22nd 

April 
Upminster 397 10 

Saturday 23rd April Poole 232 14 
Sunday 24th April Honerton 968 11 
Monday 25th April Menevia 253 37 
Tuesday 26th April Brighton 277 34 
Wednesday 27th April Isle of Sheppey 625 12 
Thursday 28th April Carlisle 60 6 
Friday 29th April King’s Lynn 319 27 
Saturday 30th April Paignton 329 19 

Let Life Flourish 



12 | P a g e  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spirituality & Welfare 
 
Spiritual Bouquet 
Let Life Flourish 
Throughout the month of March the Spiritual Bouquet has continued. 
Being Lent we have had the Stations of the Cross led by Bishops, Priests and Deacons. 
Brothers were also joined by Members of The Knights of St Columbanus and members of S.P.U.C 
This is a joint venture between the Knights of St Columba and S.P.U.C. The spiritual bouquet will 
continue until the feast of Christ The King. 
Please join us on Zoom calls that we have on a weekly basis. If you would like to attend, please let us 
know so that we can forward the code for you to join. We also livestream to the Facebook page. 
Brother James Murphy P.G.K Province 9 Nottingham, has sent advance notice of two Masses for 
Deceased Brothers on the 9th June, the feast of St Columba. The Mass will be offered for the Deceased 
Brothers of Lincoln Council. Then on the 9th November the 6pm vigil Mass will be for the Deceased 
Brothers of Province 9 Nottingham. 
Both of these Masses will be held at the Church of Our Lady of Lincoln, LN2 2HE 
Just a gentle reminder if your Council or Province are going to be organising Pilgrimages or other events 
for this year of prayer, please can you let us know the dates and times so we can cascade this to Brothers. 
 
Right to life 
Again this month the groups who support assisted death are pushing for it to be legalised, we should be 
letting our M.P.s and Government know how we feel about such things as assisted suicides and late 
abortions. 
These things are against the teachings of the Catholic Church, and we need to try our best to stop these 
being legalised. 
 
Daily Mass Scheme 
A new Daily Mass Scheme rota will begin 1st April 2024. 
Please encourage Brothers to attend when it is your Council’s turn on the rota. 
I have attached the dates for Apil. I will cascade this monthly. (See page 11 for Dates and Councils). 
 
Welfare 
Are we still checking in with our elderly Brothers, the sick, housebound and also Widows of Deceased 
Brothers? With Easter approaching, it would be good to visit our housebound Brothers and Widows with 
some chocolates and cards. 
New Forms are available for Grants and Special Needs Allowance. Please see your P.G.Ks about these 
grants. 
 
Now comes the part of my bulletin that I don’t like doing. 
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The list of Brothers who have passed to their eternal reward. Please keep them in your prayers, also 
please pray for the Deacon and his family, Widows and families of a Brother who has passed away. 
 
Brother Steve Nixon   23/01/2024  Council 185 Province 14 
Brother Robert Cowell   24/02/2024  Council 132  Province 21 
Brother Thomas Brazier  25/02/2024  Council 206  Province 27 
Brother Stephan Lobo   28/02/2024  Council 328  Province 12 
Brother Christopher Hodson  29/02/2024 Council 487  Province 12 
Brother John M Laurie   10/03/2024  Council 425  Province 5  
Brother Peter Firth   14/03/2024  Council 487  Province 19 
Deacon John Conners   21/02/2024  Council 634  Province 19 
 
Mrs Ann Groves Wife of the late Brother Per Groves Council 487 Province 12 
 
 
Just a gentle reminder that if you have anything that you would like to update me with please get in 
touch. 
 
Wishing all Brothers a Happy Easter. 
 
 
Barry Johnston 
Supreme Director Welfare and Spirituality 
welfare@ksc.org.uk 
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Youth & Young People 
 

READ AND ACTION THIS IMPORTANT BULLETIN.  
FOR THE ATTENTION OF THE PROVINCIAL & COUNCILYOUTH OFFICERS 

 
Youth and Young People are the future of the Church and our Order has a responsibility to work 
and demonstrate to them by example that the Gospel teaches the only true path to follow. With 
the secular attack on our beliefs, it is our duty to assist the young to grow in the likeness of Christ, 
in wisdom and grace.  
 
Promotion of Youth and Young People 
Brothers, can I ask you to consider having a Youth Day in your Parish, if you are in a large Parish 
or do one in your Deanery for your Youth. There are different types. Southwark Archdiocese are 
doing Youth Days every couple of months. Westminster Archdiocese are also doing theirs for the 
Youth Leaders. There is a template of the Programme that Croydon Council 974 (about to receive 
their Full Charter on the 14th April 2024) carried out about 5yrs ago. The programme has several 
Speakers throughout the Day speaking on different subjects to our Young People. Consider doing 
it in conjunction with your Parish or Diocese or your Deanery. Ensure that all taking part are 
DBS certified and checked. See report of Southwark’s below. Could you replicate that? 
 
| Y O U T H D A Y 0 9 M A R | 
Children from Parishes across our Archdiocese joined our first Youth Day of 2024 last Saturday at 
Richard Challenor School. The Youth Day commenced with ice-breakers and an inspiring talk about 
evidence for the divinity of Christ by Fr Samuel Burke OP.  
After lunch, the children enjoyed crafts, football, rounders, adoration, and testimonies. Powerful 
testimonies were given by two young adults, Daniel and Rebekah, who went to World Youth Day in 
Lisbon with our diocese last year. The adoration ended with a Benediction given by Bishop Philip 
Moger, followed by an interesting Q&A session - Fr Samuel and our young adults answered many 
challenging questions from the children! The children enjoyed pizzas and games before they 
reluctantly departed.  
Join us for the next Youth Day on 11 May at St. George’s Cathedral! 
#southwarkcatholicyouthservice #catholic #catholicyouth #catholicyouthday 
 
SPUC (Society for the Protection of Unborn Children) 
We have received fantastic feedback from SPUC about this event and thanks from the Young 
People that we sponsored to attend. Any KSC feedback can be sent direct to me Youth@ksc.org.uk 
 
Sacrament of Holy Communion and Confirmation Classes 
This is a good opportunity to evangelise Young People in a direct way by speaking to them. Please give 
us feedback 
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Resources to download and forward to your Parish Contacts, Youth Groups, Parish Groups etc. 
 
Scottish Catholic Education Service (SCES) 
https://sces.org.uk/ 
https://sces.org.uk/caritas-award/ 
https://sces.org.uk/faith-award/ 
 
Million Minutes 
https://millionminutes.org/ 
https://millionminutes.org/revival 
 
Aid to the Church in Need. 
https://acnuk.org/resources-landing/ 
 
Missio 
https://missio.org.uk/primary-school-resources/ 
https://missio.org.uk/secondary/ 
 
CYMFED 
https://faithinactionaward.co.uk/ 
https://cymfed.org.uk/flame/ 
CYMFed Faith in Action Award – Recognising, rewarding and celebrating the active faith and 
service of young people 
 
Flame tickets are now on sale for Flame 2025 as of 31st January 2024. 
 
CAFOD 
https://cafod.org.uk/education 
https://cafod.org.uk/education/primary-teaching-resources 
https://cafod.org.uk/education/secondary-and-youth-resources 
 
KSC WEBSITE 
 
Brothers, apologies that you have been having problems accessing the Youth Competitions from 
the Members Area of the KSC Website. Contact me directly at youth@ksc.org.uk I will ensure 
that the Posters, Rule Sheets are sent out more frequently whilst this situation continues. When it 
is resolved I will add the link to the Business Card on the WSD Y&Y Directors Email. 
 
Wishing you all the very best of luck with your Competition submissions. 
 
 
Rosary planned for May 2024 for Our Young and their Exams. Poster to circulate. 
 
 
 
 
 

Let Life Flourish 

https://sces.org.uk/
https://sces.org.uk/caritas-award/
https://sces.org.uk/faith-award/
https://millionminutes.org/
https://millionminutes.org/revival
https://acnuk.org/resources-landing/
https://missio.org.uk/primary-school-resources/
https://missio.org.uk/secondary/
https://faithinactionaward.co.uk/
https://cymfed.org.uk/flame/
https://faithinactionaward.co.uk/
https://faithinactionaward.co.uk/
https://cafod.org.uk/education
https://cafod.org.uk/education/primary-teaching-resources
https://cafod.org.uk/education/secondary-and-youth-resources
mailto:youth@ksc.org.uk
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Rosary for the SPUC / KSC Spiritual Bouquet Let Life Flourish Youth dates from 1st July – 12th 
August. Dates will be uploaded soonest. 
 
Information from Provinces. 
Keep the information coming and keep posting on the Youth Facebook page what your Parish, Schools 
and Parents permit in terms of pictures and informative articles of achievements and milestones. 
 
Facebook- KSC Youth and Young People 
 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/617421102214099 
Join the Youth and Young People Facebook page and visit it regularly to see various resources posted 
on there. Download and promote the appropriate resource that appeals to you to your Parish and your 
schools etc. 
 
Facebook-Is there any feedback from your Brothers, Schools, Parish Groups and other 
organisations? What feedback have you had Brothers? Please give any feedback from your area 
of the Country by email to: headoffice@ksc.org.uk and youth@ksc.org.uk 
 
The Committee and I will welcome any feedback about everything we have asked you to do. Is 
there any feedback from your Brothers, Schools, Parish Groups and other organisations? What 
feedback have you had Brothers? Please give any feedback from your area of the Country by 
email to : headoffice@ksc.org.uk and youth@ksc.org.uk 
 
The Youth and Young People Supreme Committee wish you and your families well in Faith, 
Family and Fraternity.  
 
Fraternally,  
 
Michael Akinrele 
Supreme Director for Youth and Young People. 
 
Note: As with all the Supreme Directors Report in this Head Office Bulletin. Can I respectfully 
remind each Provincial and Council Officer that they are required to include a precis/summary 
of the HO Bulletin in their written Provincial and Council reports, in order to bring it to the 
attention of the Brothers when emailed in the Provincial and Council Newsletter and Minutes. At 
the very least he should read it out in the Council meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let Life Flourish 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/617421102214099
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2024 Provinces Map 
 
If there are any errors please contact media@ksc.org.uk and let us know what needs to be changed. 

mailto:media@ksc.org.uk
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